
Neighbors and Newcomers of Cumberland County 
Executive Board Meeting Minutes 

August 3, 2023 
 

The meeting was called to order by President Robbie Corbin at 1:00 pm. The meeting was held at her 
home.  
-Executive board members present: Robbie Corbin, Barbara Todd, Susan Grudzinski, Lucille Kelly, and Cindy 
Leckvarcik. 
 
Old Business: 
-Debit Card renewal- Robbie will visit the bank. It was discovered that the debit cards expired in August of 
2022 and new cards were not sent. She feels since they had not been used we may not need new ones. 
 
-Services of Gary Smith: Gary assisted in getting our new website up and running. Carolyn Boyle, our 
webmaster, feels she has this all under control now, and we no longer need the services of Gary. Brenda 
LaVigne, past president had made the initial and continuing contact with Gary, and agreed to let him know 
we won’t need him. We have never received a bill from Gary; Brenda will see if one is forthcoming. 
 
-Folders and binders for committee and board members: It was decided that since very few of the folders 
and binders were ever used, and only a few updated since inception, only the Executive Board members, 
Reservations, and Programs will continue to be issued and keep updated binders. The rest will be stored 
with supplies.  
 
New business: 
-Menus and venues for the 2023-24 membership year: Barbara Todd reported that menus have been 
confirmed with all venues. Prices will be confirmed shortly. We will be meeting at Lake Tansi 3 times, the 
Clyde York 4H Center twice, Cumberland Medical Center once, Shepherd of the Hills Lutheran Church once, 
with Flying Pig catering, and Cumberland County Fairgrounds Complex once, with Flying Pig again catering. 
 
-There will be a need 5 months for earlier than usual reservations due to  venues requiring longer advance 
notice. This will be announced in the meeting announcements. There also is a limit of 102 members at the 
Cumberland Medical Center, which will be handled as first come, first served reservations. 
 
-Robbie Corbin reported the groups we would be collections for this year: School nurse supplies, 
Thanksgiving Turkeys, Needy family Christmas gifts, Cumberland County Playhouse, Honor Air, Wild for Cats 
& FOCCAS, and Bread of Life.  
 
-Robbie reported that Muriel Smith has almost finished with Programs, with the following confirmed: 
Dogwood Exchange, Cumberland County Playhouse, 5th Street Marketplace Fashion Show,  ”Meteorologist 
Mark”- Mark Baldwin, and John Conrad from Cumberland Trails. She will have the others confirmed shortly. 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:20 pm by President Robbie Corbin 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Cindy Leckvarcik 


